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The Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust

Confirmed Minutes of Meeting 4 of the Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust, held in the Board Room, Awhina House, Royal New Zealand Foundation of the Blind, 4 Maunsell Road, Parnell, on Tuesday 15 March 2011, commencing at 12:30pm

1  Welcome, attendees, resignation

Chair Maria Stevens welcomed everyone to the meeting.

	Name
	Appointed by
	Term Expires

	Trustees
	
	

	Steve Bellamy
	BLENNZ
	2013

	Jenny McFadden
	BLENNZ
	2011

	Janet Reynolds, Treasurer
	RNZFB
	2012

	Wendy Richards
	The Seven
	2011

	Marion Satherley
	The Seven
	2011

	Mary Schnackenberg, Secretary
	The Seven
	2011

	Raeleen Smith
	The Seven
	2012

	Maria Stevens, Chairperson
	Ngati Kapo
	2013

	Vacancy
	PVI
	2012

	Paula Waby
	ABC NZ
	2012

	Lisette Wesseling
	RNZFB
	2013


The Secretary reported that Paul Manning, Executive Officer of PVI, had phoned on the morning of 15 March to advise that PVI had received and had accepted the resignation of Gaynor Edgar as the PVI trustee on BANZAT. Paul said he would seek a parent of a child who is learning braille to replace Gaynor and would be back in touch as soon as possible.

2  Minutes

2.1  Confirmation of Minutes of Meeting 3 held on 16 November 2010

Lisette asked that, with respect to her report in Item 12 and also in the Issues List Item 4 about the quality of braille signs in taxis, the reference to Sara Peary be deleted and replaced with the words "RNZFB management".

It was resolved:

That the Minutes of Meeting 3 of the Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust held on Tuesday 16 November 2010 as amended be confirmed.

Moved: Lisette Wesseling. Seconded: Raeleen Smith. (Res. 4-1).

2.2  Matters arising from Minutes not listed elsewhere in this Agenda

No matters were raised.

3  Correspondence

To Gaynor Edgar re policy on observers at BANZAT meetings;

from Jane Wells with Memorandum of Understanding between BANZAT and BLENNZ;

to mailing list with first BANZAT Newsletter;

from Pete Osborne of the RNIB re BANZAT Newsletter;

to and from Paul Brown with BANZAT Newsletter;

from Martine Abel-Williamson with Expression of Interest re serving on the BANZAT Code Maintenance Committee;

from and to the Charities Commission re their annual meeting and forum on Tuesday 30 November;

to and from the Charities Commission correcting errors in the BANZAT entry on their website;

from the Charities Commission with special Update newsletter for registered charities January 2011;

from the Charities Commission with their Update Newsletter February-March;

from Lisette Wesseling with December Braille Mail;

from Janet Reynolds with updates to the Braille Proficiency Certificate spreadsheet;

from Lisette Wesseling with link to download "Procedure for writing Words, Music and Plain-song using dots: by Louis Braille, a reproduction in English of Louis Braille's original book outlining the Braille system;

from Janet Reynolds re Journal of Blindness Innovation and Research;

to and From Brian Conway re Round Table Accessible Examination Guidelines;

from Moira Clunie (member of Round Table Executive) with Guidelines for Accessible Assessment: Assessing Students with Vision Impairment, confidential draft from the Round Table on Information Access for People with Print Disabilities;

from and to Susan Bam of South Africa re leisure reading for younger readers;

from Judy Dixon with draft ICEB Executive Minutes for meeting held on 13 January 2011, confirmed ICEB Executive Minutes for meeting held 21 October 2010 and confirmed ICEB Minutes of mid term face to face meeting held 15-17 July 2010;

various emails re BANA Announcement on NUBS (Nemeth Uniform Braille System) Evaluation;

from Accessible Information and Communications Ltd with proposal re Administration Officer Costs for BANZAT;

from Accessible Information and Communications Ltd with report about the draft website;

to RNZFB Neil Jarvis with BANZAT invoice for $3,676.55 (including GST) being balance of the RNZFB contribution to BANZAT for the financial year ending 30 June 2011;

to and from Paul Manning re Memorandum of Understanding between PVI and BANZAT;

from and to Chrissie Cowan Ngati Kapo re Memorandum of Understanding between BANZAT and Ngati Kapo;

to and from Barry Hughes re progress of his braille research;

from Martine Abel-Williamson with joint RNZFB/ABCNZ announcement about this year's Onkyo braille contest;

to and from Bill Jolley, the Treasurer of the International Council on English Braille advising the name and contact details of the BANZAT Treasurer for the New Zealand ICEB subscription invoice.

It was agreed that inwards correspondence be received and outwards endorsed. (Res. 4-2).

4  Treasurer's report

Janet reynolds reported that:

an ASB Bank Fastnet Business account has been established with three signatories, Janet Reynolds, Steve Bellamy and Mary Schnackenberg (in accordance with Res. 2-5), two of whom will be required to authorise each item of expenditure;

the RNZFB has deposited $3,676.55, including GST, being the balance of its funding of BANZAT for the 2010-2011 financial year;

projected commitments to 30 June 2011 can be met from within this amount.

It was resolved:

That the Treasurer's report be received; and

that the Secretary be authorised to apply for membership for BANZAT of the Round Table on Information Access for People with Print Disabilities at the discounted membership fee.

Moved: Janet Reynolds. Seconded: Steve Bellamy. (Res. 4-3).

5  Administration Support

It was resolved:

That BANZAT move into committee to discuss a proposal from A I Comms to provide administration services.

Moved: Steve Bellamy. Seconded: Wendy Richards. (Res. 4-4).

The meeting went into committee at 12:43 and Mary Schnackenberg left the room.

The meeting came out of committee at 1:02pm and Mary rejoined the meeting.

It was resolved:

That it be agreed to accept the proposal from A I Comms to provide up to 65 hours per year of administration support at a rate of $50 per hour plus GST.

Moved: Marion Satherley. Seconded: Jenny McFadden. (Res. 4-5).

It was agreed that Janet, Maria and Mary would draw up a contract for administration services between A I Comms and BANZAT. (Res. 4-6).

Mary thanked the trustees for their decision and support.

6  Memoranda of understanding

Memoranda have been received from BLENNZ and Ngati Kapo. Paul Manning advised the Secretary that PVI agrees to the Memorandum.

7  Logo

Four options were tabled by Wendy and tactiles were handed out by AFP. Wendy was congratulated on the logo and she and her son were sincerely thanked for their considerable effort to prepare it.

Following discussion about the variations and colour choices:

It was agreed that two options would be prepared for the logo which would have:

six dots representing the braille cell with no border;

black and white print;

the print letters BANZAT below the six dots;

option 1 with banzat in simulated braille below BANZAT in print;

option 2 without banzat in simulated braille;

with decision on preferred option to be made by email. (Res. 4-7).

8  Website

The proposal from A I Comms re the hosting of the BANZAT website was discussed. The need was identified to form a subcommittee to oversee the look and arrangement of the website and authorise its content. Suggestions for new content should be emailed to the BANZAT group and the subcommittee would decide whether new items should be added and the best place on the website to put them.

it was resolved:

That hosting the banzat website would remain with A I Comms for a 12 month period;

that the logo should be added when it is finalised;

that Paula, Steve, Lisette and Mary form the website subcommittee; and

that when the appearance and initial content of the website are finalised, the decision to "go live" and the date be agreed by email consensus of the BANZAT group.

Moved: Raeleen Smith. Seconded: Maria Stevens. (Res. 4-8).

9  Braille Proficiency Certificate holders

Following discussion it was affirmed that there were two reasons for updating the spreadsheets. Firstly we wanted to know who were still working in the field and whether they wanted to be included on the NZBRL list. Secondly we wanted to locate people no longer working in the field to find out if they were still interested in braille and might want to join the NZBRL list. Requests for support to new learners of braille could go out on the NZBRL list and some of the certificate holders might be in a position to assist.

It was agreed that the list of Braille Proficiency Certificate holders be updated and recirculated by the Secretary. (Res. 4-9).

10  Code Maintenance Committee

The Secretary reported she had received one expression of interest since the Newsletter was distributed from Martine Abel-Williamson who met all the five qualifications. It was decided the CMC would meet by teleconference.

It was resolved:

That the members of the Code Maintenance Committee be Martine Abel-Williamson, Jenny McFadden, Janet Reynolds, Mary Schnackenberg, Maria Stevens, Lisette Wesseling, Nicholas Wood.

Moved: Steve Bellamy. Seconded: WendyRichards. (Res. 4-10).

11  Guidelines for the preparation and administration of braille music examinations

Wendy spoke to the revised version of the "Guidelines for the preparation and administration of braille music exams" which had been distributed. She noted that the draft Round Table Assessment Guidelines had been distributed the previous day.

It was agreed:

That Wendy and Lisette would compare the Round Table and New Zealand guidelines, amending the New Zealand document if appropriate, and adding a link to the Round Table document;

that the BANZAT logo would be incorporated into the New Zealand guidelines; and

that the final version of "Guidelines for the preparation and administration of braille music examinations" would be emailed to the BANZAT group for endorsement and release. (Res. 4-11).

12  Future of braille competitions for school students and adults

The report from the braille competitions subcommittee was discussed.

It was agreed:

That the braille competitions subcommittee report be received;

that for school-aged students, a New Zealand braille competition be established comprising two distinct elements;

that this competition be run annually, in the second or third term, with Part A Creative Writing for one year, and then Part B Research and Oratory for the following year;

that Part B Research and Oratory be initiated in 2011;

that where possible BANZAT actively promotes participation by eligible New Zealanders in already existing competitions, such as the Onkyo Braille Contest;

that BANZAT actively promotes the braille contest for young people sponsored by Lions International; and

that the braille competitions subcommittee continues with the planning and promotion of braille competitions. (Res. 4-12).

13  World Blind Union Braille 21, 28 September - 2 October, Leipzig

The Secretary reported that registrations at 250 Euros per attendee open on 1 April. The link is www.braille21.net

14  Trustee reports

The Chair thanked trustees for sending their reports in ahead of the meeting. All made such interesting reading.

Association of Blind Citizens of New Zealand Inc.

Paula drew attention to the request from the ABC NZ's national office for an acknowledgement of their comment, "The Association is pleased to promote and support UEB but also respects member choice. This means that should a member request American contracted braille that is what would be produced."

Following discussion, it was noted that it is standard practice for braille producers to endeavour to meet the needs of an individual requester, e.g. uncontracted braille or Nemeth code for mathematics and science notation.

Blind and Low Vision Education Network NZ (BLENNZ):

The networking during the SPEVI conference was excellent. The next SPEVI Conference will be held in Auckland in January 2013.

BLENNZ provides a coordinated approach to education in New Zealand compared with a seemingly more fragmented education system in Australia.

Julia Budd presented an overview of the Massey course. In response to a question, it was explained that the first three lessons expect written exercises to be produced on a Perkins then students may opt to use Perky Duck on their computers.

BLENNZ Braille Music

Wendy had no further points.

BLENNZ Distance Braille

Although Marion offers her students Perky Duck at Lesson 10 currently they prefer to continue using Perkins braillers.

International Council on English Braille (ICEB)

Mary advised the dates for the Fifth General Assembly will be confirmed shortly but are likely to be from Saturday 5 to Thursday 10 May 2012.

Ngati Kapo o Aotearoa

Maria had no further points.

Parents of Vision Impaired NZ Inc.

No report

RNZFB Accessible Format Production

Janet had no further points.

RNZFB Adaptive Communication Services

Raeleen had no further points.

RNZFB Braille Awareness Consultant

Lisette had no further points.

It was agreed that the above reports be received. (Res. 4-13).

15  Issues List

Updates to the Issues List were reviewed. The revised list is provided as Attachment A to these Minutes.

It was agreed that updates to the Issues List be noted. (Res. 4-14).

16  Fundraising

Prizes that are not necessarily braille items are needed for the braille competition. Companies that sell the Olympus range of digital recorders might be approached. Trusts need to be approached seeking BANZAT running costs.

It was agreed:

That the Secretary investigate credit card donations through the BANZAT website; and

that the topic of Fundraising be placed on the next BANZAT Agenda. (Res. 4-15).

17  New business

No items were raised.

18  Dates for the Diary

The dates for the diary are provided as Attachment B to these Minutes.

19  Next meeting and closure

The Chair advised that Meeting 5 of the Trust would take place on Tuesday 21 June 2011 at 12:30pm.

The meeting closed at 2:53pm.

Note: These Minutes were confirmed at Meeting 5 held on 21 June 2011.

Attachment A: Issues List

This Issues List refers to Item 15 in this Agenda.

Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust

Issues List

Meeting 4, 15 March 2011

This list is divided into three groups, Action, Ongoing, Resolved.

Action

1  The future of the teaching of braille to Resource Teachers Vision.

It was pointed out that this is much wider than Resource Teachers Vision - Meeting 1 10-Aug-2010.

The Post Graduate Diploma in Specialist Teaching includes a requirement to learn braille and to pass the Trans Tasman Braille Proficiency Certificate. Julia Budd will teach the braille component - Meeting 3 16-Nov-2010.

Julia Budd and her eight students visited the Homai Campus on 16 February. As part of that day, Special Formats Librarian Lucy Smith, Senior Proofreader Maria Stevens and Collage Producer Robin Nation from RNZFB gave an overview of their areas - Meeting 4 15-Mar-2011.

2  Developing an online course on reading and writing braille by sight.

It was suggested that funding for such a course might be forthcoming from the Ministry of Education although they may restrict free access to the course to learners working with children - Meeting 1 10-Aug-2010.

The Renwick College website should be checked for information about any online braille teaching course - Meeting 4 15-Mar-2011.

3  Develop a list of guidelines for the production of tactile graphics to be available on BANZAT website and for issuing to producers of tactile graphics in New Zealand.

Meeting 2 21-Sep-2010 Res. 2-14.

The Braille Authority of North America (BANA) approved at its October 2010 meeting "Guidelines and Standards for Tactile Graphics" jointly developed by BANA and the Canadian Braille Authority - Meeting 3 16-Nov-2010.

During the ICEB Executive teleconference on 13 January 2011, Judy Dixon, who is the chair of BANA said "BANA plans to have an online version available in the next few weeks but hardcopy versions will not be available until later in the year. The online version will be much less accessible than the hardcopy. Judy recommended that ICEB wait until the physical copies are available before considering adoption" - Draft Minutes ICEB Executive 2011-01-13.

4  The quality of braille signs in taxis.

Lisette has this on her workplan and will liaise with ABC NZ. BANZAT will write to the New Zealand Transport Agency when triggered - Meeting 2 21-Sep-2010.

Documents promoting improved quality of braille in taxis are with RNZFB management - Meeting 3 16-Nov-2010.

5  Adoption of the revised International Phonetic Alphabet (IPA).

Although AFP used this for material produced for Lisette in 2009 it was felt we should seek AFP's guidance at Meeting 3 21-Sep-2010.

AFP discussed the IPA document at their braille meeting on 12 November and supports the adoption of IPA by the BANZAT code maintenance committee - Meeting 4 15-Mar-2011.

6  Fostering of collaboration among accessible format producers within New Zealand and internationally.

Step 1 is to publish the BANZAT newsletter - Meeting 2 21-Sep-2010.

7  World Blind Union Braille21 Conference, Leipzig, 28-30 September 2011: possible attendance by New Zealand.

The link is www.braille21.net

Ongoing

8  Responsibility for Trans-Tasman Braille Proficiency Certificate.

The Australian Braille Authority has written the examination paper for 2010 - Meeting 2 21-Sep-2010.

New Zealand has agreed to set the 2011 examination - Meeting 4 15-Mar-2011.

9  Maintaining the register of Braille Proficiency Certificate holders and considering whether the whereabouts of current holders should be established. This may be an opportunity for teachers to upskill in UEB. In the meantime, RTVs can access the "Hitchhiker's Guide to UEB".

Circulate list of Certificate holders with the November Agenda - Meeting 2 21-Sep-2010.

"That amendments such as change of name, whether retired or deceased, if on BLENNZ staff, current contact details or any other information be emailed by Trustees to the Secretary; and

"That the spreadsheets be updated by the Secretary. (Res. 3-13)" - Meeting 3 16-Nov-2010.

"That the list of Braille Proficiency Certificate holders be updated and recirculated by the Secretary. (Res. 4-9)" - Meeting 4 15-Mar-2011.

10  Braille Music and possible code developments.

Mary undertook to follow this up with Pete Osborne, the lead on the ICEB Music Committee - Meeting 2 21-Sep-2010.

"Australia would like to nominate Jordie Howell as Chair of the ICEB Music Committee. Her appointment was accepted by agreement" - Draft Minutes ICEB Executive 2011-01-13.

11  Resourcing the production of braille for learners with vision impairments, in the context that the accessible formats of electronic texts are a less expensive option.

An advisory group of representatives from the Ministry of Education, BLENNZ and RNZFB has begun to analyse issues that impact on resourcing - Meeting 4 15-Mar-2011.

12  Workforce planning and capacity building of braille producers.

13  Awareness and teaching of braille as a literacy option for adult members of the RNZFB.

14  Accessible Signage Guidelines, maintaining a watching brief about their currency in light of New Zealand experience and overseas developments.

15  Monitoring research projects being undertaken in New Zealand and advising ICEB about these projects.

Support given to application by Dr Barry Hughes, University of Auckland, to Health Research Council for a grant to undertake research into the reading of braille - Meeting 2 21-Sep-2010.

16  Representation on Unified English Braille Code Maintenance Committee, managed by ICEB.

Maria Stevens is the current representative - Meeting 1 10-Aug-2010.

17  Representation on UEB Training Materials Committee of ICEB and maintaining the list of New Zealand produced UEB training materials.

Sue Spooner is the current representative - Meeting 1 10-Aug-2010.

Janet will send Sue the list of New Zealand produced UEB training materials - Meeting 4 15-Mar-2011.

18  Membership of International Council on English Braille and representation on ICEB Executive. The term is for four years. Mary Schnackenberg is the current representative. Nominations will be sought towards the end of 2011.

19  Associate membership of the Braille Authority of North America.

The 2010 fee has been paid - Meeting 2 21-Sep-2010.

20  Fundraising for BANZAT.

Opportunities for fundraising - Meeting 3 16-Nov-2010 (Res. 3-5).

Resolved

21  Future of Braillists' Discussions email list.

Establish NZBRL list - Meeting 1 10-Aug-2010.

48 members on NZBRL list - Meeting 3 16-Nov-2010.

There are 58 members on the list. It is recommended this be dropped from the Issues List - Meeting 4 15-Mar-2011.

Attachment B: BANZAT Dates for the Diary

This refers to Item 18 in this Agenda.

Friday 10 June 2011, email reports to BANZAT list for 21 June meeting 5

Tuesday 21 June 2011, 12:30-3pm, BANZAT meeting 5

Monday 15 August 2011, invitation for candidates to sit the Trans-Tasman Braille Proficiency Examination

Friday 2 September 2011, email reports to BANZAT list for 13 September Meeting 6

Monday 5 September 2011, closing date for candidates to sit the Trans-Tasman Braille Proficiency Examination

Tuesday 13 September 2011, 12:30-3pm, BANZAT Annual General Meeting (meeting 6), with the possibility that this time may be amended

28-30 September 2011, Braille21 Conference, Leipzig

Friday 30 September 2011, post first set of Trans-Tasman Braille Proficiency Examination papers

1-2 October 2011, World Braille Council, Leipzig

Friday 7 October 2011, post second set of Braille Proficiency Examination papers


